
G.N. 8023

Roads (Works, Use and Compensation) Ordinance (Chapter 370)

(Notice under section 8(2))

PWP ITEM NO. 063KA—
TAMAR DEVELOPMENT PROJECT 

PROPOSED ELEVATED WALKWAYS ACROSS HARCOURT ROAD 
AND TIM MEI AVENUE

Notice is hereby given that under powers delegated by the Secretary for Transport and Housing 
under section 3(3) of the Roads (Works, Use and Compensation) Ordinance (Chapter 370), the 
Permanent Secretary for Transport and Housing (Transport) proposes to execute the road works 
within the limit of works area as shown on Plan No. PMB1/6104/EW/GZ001a (the ‘Plan’) and 
described in the scheme annexed thereto, which the Plan and scheme have been deposited in the 
Land Registry.

 The general nature of the proposed works is as follows:—

 (i) construction of an elevated walkway across Harcourt Road connecting Tamar and the 
footpath adjacent to Admiralty Centre. The proposed elevated walkway is composed of a 
western walkway of approximately 5 metres (m) wide and an eastern covered walkway of 
approximately 8 m wide. The western and eastern walkways are joined at the northern and 
southern ends;

 (ii) construction of a covered elevated walkway of approximately 6.5 m wide across Tim Mei 
Avenue connecting Tamar and the existing Citic Tower Elevated Walkway System;

 (iii) construction of escalators, staircase and lifts associated to the proposed elevated walkways;
 (iv) permanent closure and conversion of a section of the existing carriageway into footpath;
 (v) temporary closure of sections of the existing carriageways, footpaths and amenity areas; 

and
 (vi) ancillary works including drainage, landscaping and utility works.

 The Plan and scheme may be inspected by members of the public free of charge at the 
following places and during the following hours when those offices are normally open to the 
public:—

Places
Opening Hours

(except on public holidays)

Central and Western District Office, 
Public Enquiry Services Centre,
Unit 5, Ground Floor, The Center,
99 Queen’s Road Central, Hong Kong

⎫
⎪
⎬
⎪
⎭

Monday to Friday
9.00 a.m.–7.00 p.m.

District Lands Office, 
Hong Kong West and South, 
20th Floor, Southorn Centre,
130–150 Hennessy Road,
Wan Chai, Hong Kong

⎫
⎪
⎪
⎬
⎪
⎪
⎭

Monday to Friday
8.45 a.m.–12.30 p.m. 

and
1.30 p.m.–5.30 p.m.

 Further enquiries regarding the proposed works can be addressed to the Project Management 
Branch of the Architectural Services Department, 41st Floor, Queensway Government Offices, 
66 Queensway, Hong Kong and at telephone number 2867 1060.

 Any person who wishes to object to the works or the use, or both, is required to address his 
objection in writing to the Secretary for Transport and Housing, 16th Floor, Murray Building, 
Garden Road, Hong Kong so as to reach the office of the Secretary not later than the 27th day 
of January 2009, describing his interest and the manner in which he alleges that he will be 
affected by the works or the use. Objectors are requested to provide contact details to the 
Secretary to facilitate communication.

20 November 2008 Francis HO Permanent Secretary for Transport and Housing (Transport)


